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9 March 2022
Dear Parents of Hostel Students,

Notice of Coming Back to Hostel

Please be informed that the 2™ term of the 1% semester will commence on 21 March (Monday)
and the commencement of Junior 1 classes will be on 21 March (Monday) as well. Due to the
Covid-19 pandemic, the Education Department has announced that all the students are required
to study online at home from 21 March (Monday) until 1 April (Friday). To reduce the risk of
infection, the school encourages international students to stay at the school hostel during the
school holidays.

2. We pay serious attention to the health and safety of the students. To take precautions
against COVID-19, the school has implemented a series of safety measures as mentioned
below, and we hope to seek your cooperation in implementing them:

a. Parents are required to supervise the health of their child. Before sending the child to the school
hostel, kindly take their body temperature. (Those with a body temperature above 37.5 Degree
Celsius will not be allowed to enter the school compound)

b. If the child is not feeling well and has fever, cough, flu or breathing difficulty, please seek medical
treatment immediately or rest at home, and return to school after recovery.

c. Students must maintain proper personal hygiene, practise social distancing of 1 meter and avoid
physical contact with others at all times. The students must wear two face masks.

d. The hostel students should report back to the hostel on 2 April 2022 (Saturday) or 3 April 2022
(Sunday) between 2 pm to 6 pm. Students need to notify the hostel warden about the returning time
and if the students need the school to arrange dinner in advance.

€. Hostel students must perform an RTK-antigen self-test one day before returning to the hostel.
After completing the test, students have to send the results to the hostel warden with their full
name, school no. and test date on the sent image. If the result is positive, parents must bring
their child to the hospital/clinic for a PCR test and send the report to the hostel warden.

f. Hostel students must perform an RTK-antigen self-test on the day they arrive at the hostel,
which will be done in front of the indoor stadium under the supervision of the hostel warden.
Please do not eat 1.5 hours before the test. All students must bring their test kits to the hostel.

g. The hostel students are required to undergo rapid screening tests under the supervision of the hostel
warden on the 6th and 14th day after returning to the hostel. The students should prepare the test kits.

h. The international students and out-of-state students need to stay in the school hostel until the school
holidays before they can go home, while the Penang hostel students may go home at least every two
weeks. It is to reduce the risk of infection.

1. The hostel students returning from their hometowns by planes or boats should report back to the hostel
on 26 March 2022 (Saturday) or 27 March 2022 (Sunday) between 2 pm to 6 pm. They must be
quarantined in the hostel for a week but must attend online classes. Only those in good health afier a
week of quarantine can attend classes on 4 April 2022 (Monday).

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and your help is much appreciated.
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